GENERAL BOARD MEETING
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
January 14, 2010

Memorial for Jordi Reyes Montblanc
e Rescheduled to Sunday, January 31%, at 2:00
o St.Mary’s Church on 126" Street

New Yorkers for Haiti — Benefit by MBP and Haitian Roundtable to Help Victims of
Haiti Earthquake

e Friday, January 15", 6:00 to 8:30 PM

e Talay Restaurant, 701 West 135" Street at 12" Avenue

e MBPO website lists ways to make donations

Percy Sutton Funeral Services
e Letter of condolences sent to family
e Funeral Program attached

Community Board 9 Annual Report
e Due to Borough President’s Office by March 12"
o Committee chairs/co-chairs to submit Committee accomplishments &
goals to CB9 Office by Friday, March 5"
o Other input may be requested in order to complete District Needs
Statement ‘

Wilson Boys/Girls Club/P.S. 186 Task Force
e Recommend re-institution to centralize issues and serve as point with
Club/MBPO and City

CARRY-OVERS
Legal Responsibilities and Requirements of Board Members — J. Yan memo

e Much discussion resulting in request that Yan conduct separate session with all
Chairs of Manhattan CB’s to ensure consistent interpretations and actions and to
- respond to unanswered questions (meeting still not scheduled)
e Inlight of possible change in policy that Public Committee Members be included
in determination of quorums, Office has sent letters confirming status

Borough of Manhattan Complete Count Committee (“CCC”)

e MBPO has formed a CCC to be comprised of residents, community, religious,
cultural, tenant and government leaders, plus advocacy, NFP, community based
and student organizations

e Goal: to encourage maximum participation of Manhattan residents in completing

2010 census
o Census forms will be mailed between March 15 and March 17, 2010

o NYC’s average response rate for 2000 census was 55%




o CBO9 response rates by census tract are included as attachment
= 6 of CB9 census tracts had response rate of 45.9% or less
e Community Boards are asked to identify community-based groups that should be
included in outreach efforts

Mayor’s Office Initiative — Community Board Partnership
e CB9 has been paired with CB4
e Goal: Share best practices, learn about issues in other Boards, create longer term
relationships
e Committee Chairs/Co-Chairs to attend General Board meeting, DSC meeting,

Committee meetings, as available
o Note to Committee Chairs/Co-Chairs: CB4 Calendar is attached in this

package (go to their website for addresses — www.nyc.gov/mcb4)




Borough President Daily
“New Yorkers for Haiti”, a Benefit by BP Stringer and The Haitian Roundtable to
Help Victims of Haiti Earthquake

The devastating images from Haiti’s capital have been a call to action for many New Yorkers who
want to lend their help and assistance. My thoughts and prayers go out to the people of Haiti and
to the Haitian community here in New York City, many of whom are now seeking information
about their loved ones.

Relief efforts are already underway by the United Nations and hundreds of countries. However,
as details of what exactly is needed in Haiti are yet to be unveiled, New Yorkers have an
opportunity to leave a lasting, concrete contribution to the embattled nation in this time of tragedy.
My office, spearheaded by Deputy Borough President Rosemonde Pierre-Louis, a Haitian
American, have quickly organized together with The Haitian Roundtable a major fundraising
event to provide the US fund for UNICEF, one of the organizations leading the relief efforts on the
scene, with much needed funding for the purchase of supplies and equipment that address Haiti’'s
most urgent needs.

New Yorkers for Haiti Fundraiser Details:
When: Friday, January 15, 6:00pm-8:30pm
Where: Talay Restaurant 701 West 135th Street at 12th Ave

If you can not attend the fundraising event, you can go directly to the UNICEF’s Haiti Relief
webpage to make a donation here.

Please note that these donations will go entirely to relief efforts, and will not result in specual
treatment by or access to City officials.

Haiti Earthquake Relief Effort Resotrces
U.S. State Department
If you're trying to locate family members or U.S. citizens living or traveling in Haiti, please call the

U.S. State Department hotline at 1-888-407-4747. You can also visit their special website on the
Haiti earthquake here. ,

International Red Cross

Donations to the International Response Fund will be put toward "immediate relief and long-term
support through supplies, technical assistance and other support to help those in need.”
Contributions to the International Response Fund can be sent to the American Red Cross, P.O.
~ Box 37243, Washington, D.C. 20013 or made by phone at 1-800-REDCROSS or online at

www,redcross.org.

You can also text "HAITI" to "90999" on your cell phone and a donation of $10 will be given
automatically to the Red Cross to help with relief efforts, charged to your cell phone bill.

Hospital Albert Schweitzer Haiti
















































